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RSIPF investigates traffic incidents involving G-plated vehicle 
 

Officers of the Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) at the National Traffic 

Department in Honiara are investigating a traffic incident involving a G-plated vehicle 
and a bus along the Vura road, opposite the Seventh Day Adventist (SDA) School on 
22 December 2022. 
  
It is alleged that the G-plated vehicle was owned by the Ministry of Infrastructure 
Department and the driver was under the influence of alcohol as tested through the 
breathalyser. 
  
Supervising Director National Traffic Department Senior Sergeant Loginor Waiparo 
says, “The incident was reported to police and the suspect was arrested and placed 
in police custody for further dealings.” 
  
Director Waiparo says, “A file has been established and the investigation is underway 
into the incident.” 
  
“I appeal to the general public in and around Honiara and the Provinces to take 
precautions when driving your vehicles. As we approach the Festive Season be 
reminded NOT TO DRINK AND DRIVE you are putting the life of others and yourself 
in danger,” says Director Waiparo.        
                                 

//End// 

 

Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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